
Burngreave New Deal for Communities

Education Theme Focus Group Meeting

St Peters Church Hall, Lyons Street

9th February 2005, 6:00 pm

Minutes

Present: Anna Revill, Abdi Yassin, Abdul Shaif, Naser Yahya, Zohra Choudhry, Shanaz Khan, Diane Haimeed, Mahamoud Brasab, Mahamoud Dapia, Irshad Akbar, Saida Rashid, Anne-Marie Clark, Chris Mallaband, A. Janujua, Prakash Ross, Aftab Ahmed, Ranjit Chakravorty, Louise Hill, Anita de Brouwer, Mohammed Issa, Andy Shallin, Steve Scott, R. Lee, Ahmed Gurnah, M. Iqbal, Jackie Drayton, M. Bamford, Deborah Fowler, Jane O’Brien, Owen Wright, Steve Cox, Linda Kingdon, Dina Martin, Ismail Yussuf, and Ahmed Bashir.
In Attendance: Jon Cowley & Roy Sinclair

	No.
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	1.
	Welcome & Introductions
	The attendees introduced themselves to the group.
	

	2.
	Apologies
	Apologies were received from: Paul Howard, Jane Hawley, Tim Armstrong, Panni Poh Yoke Loh, Trevor Pallard, Tony Tingle, Clare Burnell, Christina Hobson, Rashida Hassanali. John Vincent, Louise Haine, Tony Carter, Fiona Rigby, Jackie Ashmore, and Rita Storr.

	

	3.
	Minutes of meeting on January 12, 2005
	The minutes were agreed as true and accurate.
	

	4.
	Matters Arising from previous minutes 
	There were no matters arising.
	

	5.
	Theme Manager’s Report and Update
	Jon went through his report (provided with these meeting papers) with the group.
Members were informed that educational groups are currently meeting to progress Higher Education. issues.  Group also informed contact made with ‘Lifelong Learning’ at the University and progression is being made.


	

	6.
	Min Item: Community After School Study Support
	Jon gave a small presentation to give some background on Community After School Study Support.  
Community Language Schools continue to March 2006, all others except Reach High 2 end this summer.  New Deal is unlikely to fund these projects in their entirety again - match funding needs to be sourced.  Questions:
· Are community study support groups making a difference?

· Should we continue supporting them?

· Are there issues such as accommodation or range of provision we need to improve?

· How should they be oganised?

· What is the view of the LEA and what can they do to support that view?

· Other additional funding sources?

· How will we establish better working arrangements between schools and community-based study support?
Reach High 2 (papers tabled at meeting)

Shanaz gave a short presentation on the Reach High 2 Project as well as thanking Rita Storr and Dina Martin for the use and assistance from the schools. However, the group were informed that teaching was still taking place in hallways, corridors and small conference room with no windows. Shanaz asked for any questions from attendees.
Q: how many staff with qualifications are used
A: 3 teachers and 4 support staff all qualified

Q: is it an inclusive project
A: majority from Pakistani background but will not exclude anyone.

Burngreave After School Study Support (papers tabled at meeting)
Diane Haimeed gave a short presentation to the group from her paper which she passed to members. Diane also added some of the comments made by pupils of this study group they were as follows:
· we feel more comfortable learning here as it is an informal atmosphere – no fear of being laughed at.

· We are more relaxed with teachers as they give us personal attention

· We are treated like adults and can use our native language if we want to

Diane also added that additional support is required from LEA.

Somali Education Breakthrough (papers tabled at meeting)
A short presentation was given to the group. Members were also informed that learners at this ‘Study Support’ project were on the increase.
ITCSS

There was also a short presentation given on this project.  Members were informed that in the year 03/ 04 – ITCSS had 45 students and due to good results, now have 104 students enrolled for the year 04/ 05.

Dina and other Heads were thanked for their cooperation and assistance. 
ITCSS informed the group that they were having problems with their Catherine Road site and may be ousted in the next few weeks, needs support to stop this happening. 

Community Language Schools

Jane O’Brien gave a short presentation to the group, informing them that the ASCLS consists of 3 schools – Arabic, Somali & Urdu supporting a total of 156 learners from the New Deal area (Arabic = 50 learners, Somali = 38 learners & Urdu = 68 learners.
Members were asked for comments on the presentations, they were as follows;
· Members congratulated the projects for the amount of good work done in the community to address the educational needs of our children.
· Afro-Caribbean children seem to be missing from these discussions and would like some assistance for them. Jon informed members that there is Study Support for Afro-Caribbean’s at SADACCA and he has been in discussion with this group.  They have 14 young people from the BNDfC area.
· local study support groups are now in a good position to progress local learning.  
· the work done by study support is excellent and it would be a shame if New Deal were to not fund it again.
· Homework Clubs: successful.  Dina (Firs Hill Head) also mentioned, one of her Urdu teachers is currently developing a big book, would like to liaise with ASCLS to share information.
· There seems to be a good working relationship between the Somali study groups

· New Deal is paying for these projects at present but it is also the responsibility of schools and the LEA.  This type of teaching has been going on for over twenty years.  The Education Department was previously against the idea, glad to see a change in this.
· local groups need to sit down with education authorities to develop a strategy.

· Government announced today extra provision will be provided to deprived areas recommend schools, LEA, etc. look into this.

· ITCSS stated; they don’t only teach but also work with Sheffield Wednesday Football Club.
· links between local study support groups need to be more robust as New Deal funds aren’t guaranteed.  Inclusivity is a must as well as community support for particular groups.

· Andy Shallice informed the group of an article by Bernard Cord regarding under-achievement of the black community 30 years ago. This has been rewritten recently but the same issues are still here 30 years on. Disagreed with earlier comment by Dina that – exit strategy for New Deal Study Support - parents will pay - Mr Iqbal at last meeting stated we need to be aware of poverty issues.
· Need to look at results to assess improvement.  
· Schools and community groups will both have things they do better than the other. 
· Funding needs to continue but from where.
· strong cultural differences at schools, ethnic groups will stay together.

· pooling resources is important 

· links to be made to other education facilities.

Prakash stated; that in 6 months, the ‘Children’s Service’ are to commission services to raise achievement not the LEA. It is important to maintain cultural identity but need to be able to link with other groups.

Jon stated; issues need addressing to enable all education groups to work together. 

Jon thanked those who made presentations and suggested this discussion continued at the next meeting. Abdul Shaif stated; the LEA needs to attend and thrash out issues.

Anne Marie informed the group: local schools work their socks off for children in the area and that all local schools are to work more closely with community groups, some schools are further ahead than others but all will progress this area of working.

ASCLS informed the group that work with schools has been good with no schools being negative.


	Jon to address issues to enable joint working



	9.
	A.O.B.
	There was none

	

	10.
	Date & Time of Next Meeting
	Wednesday March 09, 2005, St. Peter’s Church at 6pm. 

Main item ‘The Children’ Service’
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